

Interoffice Memorandum

February 23, 2018

TO:

Mayor Teresa Jacobs

-AND-

Board of County Commissioners

FROM:

Jon V. Weiss, P. E., Director

Community, Environmental and Development Services

Department

CONTACT PERSON: Renzo Nastasi, AICP, Manager

Transportation Planning Division

(407) 836-8072

SUBJECT:

March 20, 2018 - Public Hearing

Sunbridge Parkway Preliminary Design Study

The Orange County Transportation Planning Division has completed the Preliminary Design Study for Sunbridge Parkway, from Dowden Road to the Osceola County line. This study has been completed pursuant to the Transportation Agreement for Sunbridge Parkway approved by the Board on April 25, 2017.

The purpose of the study was to develop the most appropriate road alignment with stormwater facilities and bicycle and pedestrian accommodations while minimizing environmental impacts. The need for this roadway is based on a variety of factors including future traffic operations, safety and social and economic demands. The recommended roadway improvements are consistent with the Innovation Way Overlay criteria and related Comprehensive Plan Goals, Policies and Objectives.

The backup documentation for this item has been delivered under separate cover.

The study is also available under the Roadway Project section of the county's Traffic and Transportation webpage.

http://www.orangecountyfl.net/TrafficTransportation/SunbridgeParkway.aspx

Page Two
March 20, 2018 – Public Hearing
Sunbridge Parkway Preliminary Design Study

ACTION REQUESTED: Approval of the findings and recommendations of the

Sunbridge Parkway Preliminary Design Study, find it consistent with the Comprehensive Plan and advance the project to the roadway design and construction phase.

District 4.

RN/bh/am

c: Mark V. Massaro, P.E., Director, Public Works Department Diana Almodovar, P.E., County Engineer, Public Works Department Renzo Nastasi, AICP, Manager, Transportation Planning Division